
 

 
  

 
 
 

May 2, 2025 
 
The Honorable Tom Cole 
Chairman 
House Appropriations Committee  
U.S. House of Representatives  
H-307 The Capitol  
Washington, D.C. 20515 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Ranking Member 
House Appropriations Committee  
U.S. House of Representatives  
1036 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

 
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 
 
I am requesting funding for the Tybee Island Fire Station Replacement in Fiscal Year 2026. The 
entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Tybee Island, located at 512 Jones Avenue, 
Tybee Island, 31328. The funding would be used for constructing new Fire Station to replace 
current facility which is at least 50 years old. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds 
because Tybee’s Fire Department is responsible for Fire, EMS, and Marine Rescue. The project 
has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized under 7 CFR 
3570.62(a)(1)(i). I certify that neither I nor my immediate family have any financial interest in 
this project. 
 
   
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Earl L. “Buddy” Carter  
Member of Congress 
 
 
 
      
 


